
Commission Meeting  
9.10.24 
11th Day of the July Term 
Maysville, MO  
 
 
 
 

Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll, West District Commissioner, Kyle White, East District Commissioner, Chet Owen 
and County Clerk, Melissa Meek.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll welcomed those in attendance and led all in prayer. The Pledge of Allegiance was 
then recited by all in attendance.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll made the motion to accept the agenda as presented and approved the minutes 
from the September 3rd meeting. West District Commissioner, Kyle White made the second. All in favor. Motion carried.  
 
A patron met with the Commission to discuss a right of way concern in Adams Township as well as a tube on Adams Rd. 
 
Joey McLiney and Max McLiney of McLiney & Company met with the Commission to finalize the refinancing of the loan 
DeKalb County has for the remodeling of the nursing home and work at the courthouse. The new loan will have an 
interest rate of 3.7% and can be recalled in 5 years to either add more to the principal or get a better % rate. The loan will 
now be through a company called RW Barrett.  
 
Ben Routon with road & bridge met with the Commission and discussed equipment being repaired, recycling, brush 
removal around the county, repairs and rock being hauled to a wash out.  
 
Collector/Treasurer Jessica Lee met with the Commission and presented the adjustment register and the tax sale liens. 
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll attended a meeting with Region D to go over new applicants for the Region D 
director position.  
 
Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll & West District Commissioner, Kyle White will attend a Region D meeting this week 
and Presiding Commissioner, Kyle Carroll will attend a meeting at Region D where they will interview applicants. 
 
Garry McFee of Howe and Company met with the Commission to go over the BRO projects in our County.  
 
Sales taxes are up compared to this time in 2023. They all remain as budgeted.  
 
Penny Gans, Assistant to the Emergency Management Director gave an update on the SEMA Conference she attended 
in Columbia. 
 

If you have an event you would like to hold at The DeKalb County Fairgrounds please contact County 
Clerk, Melissa Meek to ensure there are no scheduling conflicts, and that you have the correct 
insurance in place.  
 
With no further business before the County Commission, they adjourned until September 17, 2024 
 
 

 


